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PHOTO: Tad W. Harding, Progressive Nominee for Town Clerk

This post card from the archives was sent to Palmer D. Cross, Lacona, N.Y. and reads: My duties at this time of year prevent a personal canvass, but I am asking the people of the Town of Sandy Creek, irrespective of party, to vote for me for Town Clerk. May I not have your support ?  Tad W. Harding. How refreshing after the recent 2006 vote. 

2007 Calendars are available at the Town Hall ($6) with new and different photos from the archives. I hadn’t planned on making calendars for 2007 but a Pennsylvania man came to the History Center asking for a calendar to add to his collection because he loves the old photos. Within a week I had them ready. Stop by for your copy. These calendars, the Sandy Pond Memories II book, the World War II book and the first book in the abandoned cemetery series make great Christmas gifts for family and hard to buy for neighbors and friends.

Betty Gove called and wanted me to come by to pick up old photos and an 1848 assessment roll that she wanted the History Center to add to the archives. Thanks, Betty.

The Christmas Tree event involves children from the community in a service project, which benefits a needy family or elderly person. The children are busy decorating their trees at the town hall. The community is invited to vote for their favorite tree during the week of November 13 to November 30. The trees will be delivered in time for Christmas. This year we have fourteen groups signed up. These trees are distributed to people/families who would otherwise have no tree for Christmas or are in need of a little Christmas cheer for the holidays. Call my office if you know of a family in need.

“Veterans of Sandy Creek” 


The next book in the military series is scheduled for November 11, 2007 and covers the service of veterans from September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959. We are currently researching that book and are accepting information and photos for an addendum of World War II soldiers as well as the service information covering Vietnam to Iraq. The research and collection of information and photos is the most time consuming part in writing this series of books, so the sooner we get your information, the better.

We are adding to the military display and want to honor soldiers serving from Town of Sandy Creek who are pre/post and currently serving in Iraq and Afghanistan. We are looking for photos and information on these men and women for this display at the town hall.

The History Center is located at the Town Hall, the old Blount-Parker Recreation Building, downstairs in what was the bowling alley, 1992 Harwood Drive in Sandy Creek. 

I am available to researchers by appointment as well as every Friday from 9am to 4pm. Researchers needing appointments who cannot come Fridays during business hours can call my office for a night or weekend appointment. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. 

Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com
    Charlene

